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To:  Transportation and Public Works Committee
Through:  William Appleton, Public Works Director	
From:  Colum Lang, Civil Engineer II
[bookmark: _GoBack]Date:  9/19/19
Subject: DMMD & S. 200th St Intersection Project – Construction Contract Award and Budget Amendment Ordinance
Purpose:
To seek recommendation from the Committee to proceed for Council review and action the on an Ordinance to:
· Award and execute the construction contract for the Des Moines Memorial Drive South and South 200th Street Intersection Project (Public Works Capital Improvement Project ST-065) with Rodarte Construction Inc;
· Authorize a contract with Gray and Osborne, Inc. for construction management services;
· Authorize a contract amendment with Gray and Osborne for additional design services;
· Authorize project expenditures; and
· Amending the 2019-2020 Biennial Budget to fully fund construction of the project

Background:
The Des Moines Memorial Drive South and South 200th Street Intersection Project (ST-065) will construct intersection improvements consisting of a new traffic signal system, turn lanes, curbs, gutters, sidewalk, bike lanes, storm drainage, utility undergrounding, street lighting, and paving.  The project was advertised for construction and bids were opened on August 29, 2019.  A total of eight bids were received with Rodarte Construction Inc. being the lowest responsive and responsible bidder at $4,786,160.00. The low bid is approximately 15% below the engineer’s estimate for construction.  Staff has completed a reference and bidder responsibility check of Rodarte Construction with positive results.

An Ordinance has been prepared to seek authorization from the Council to execute the construction contract with Rodarte Construction Inc., execute a contract with Gray and Osborne for construction management services, execute a contract amendment with Gray and Osborne for additional services and to amend the 2019-2020 Biennial Budget to fully fund construction of this project.  Due to the complexity of constructing this project and staff's current workload, Gray and Osborne Inc. rendered additional services to complete the design and are also being retained to manage construction on behalf of the City.  Gray and Osborne Inc. has managed and successfully delivered similar projects throughout the Puget Sound region.

The budget amendment in the amount of $3,226,012 is required to fully fund construction as outlined below:



	Rodarte Construction, Inc Construction Contract
	$4,786,160

	15% Construction Contingency 
	$717,924

	Gray and Osborne, Inc.  for Construction Management Services (including material testing)
	$403,875

	Inspection Overtime (if needed)
	$30,000

	
	

	Total Expenditures for Construction
	$5,937,959

	
	

	
	

	2019 Budget Balance Available (includes encumbrances for outstanding ROW acquisition/relocation and design contract amendment) 
	$1,281,947

	2020 Budget Balance Available
	$1,430,000

	Total Budget Balance Available
	$2,711,947

	
	

	Additional Funding Requested
	$3,226,012






Actions:
Seek Committee recommendation to bring the budget amendment Ordinance for full Council review and action at the September 24, 2019 Regular Council Meeting. 
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